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June 6 Community Culture Fest
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Staff Appreciation Lunch

Return to School

September 2025

Create cultural awareness

You can foster cultural awareness at home by weaving

diverse experiences into your child’s everyday life. Even if you

don’t celebrate every festival, try doing simple crafts—like

making lanterns for Chinese New Year or Thanksgiving art

projects—to introduce different traditions in a fun, hands-on

way.

Choose books with characters from various cultures,

especially those who don’t look like your child, to broaden their

perspective. Look for toys that reflect different cultural dress

and styles, and try cooking meals from around the world

together. These small, intentional actions can help your child

appreciate and embrace diversity.

By using inclusive language, you can help create a positive

and welcoming environment for all children, where they feel

valued, respected, and able to thrive. 
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In this issue:

Important Dates 

Extended Holidays

Please be reminded that any extended holidays are to be requested of the Principal, Mme

Zielinski, for approval. Please email tzielinski@wvschools.ca

Is your child sick? Have an appointment, or something happened and your child cannot be at

school? Please email paulinejohnson@wvschools.ca with any and all of this information, merci. 

Reporting Student Absences

Extended
Holidays

Reporting Student
Absences

Inclusivity Corner 

Have you heard any quotes, witnessed any actions, or read any stories

about equity, diversity, and inclusion? If so, please share them with us

at hwilliams@wvschools.ca for future  sharing in this space.  

At PJ, every student, staff and community member – regardless of race, culture, religion, sexual
orientation, gender identity or ability – is welcome and should feel comfortable and cared for at

our school.

Inclusivity
Corner 

Community

Important Dates 

PJ Spirit Wear Collection

With just a month left in the school year, now’s the perfect time to clear out any gently used PJ

Spirit Wear your child has outgrown. We’re collecting donations for our Vintage Spirit Wear Sale,

happening after school on June 12–13. Items can be dropped off at the school office until June 6.

If you’re able to help with cleaning, sorting, or selling, we’d love your support! Please sign up here. 

Cops for Cancer
Twoonie Drive

u
de

Cops for Cancer Twoonie Drive
The Canadian Cancer Society has created individual online donation pages for each

participating school, to assist if any parents or other members of the school community

would also like to support Ecole Pauline Johnson in this year’s drive. 

Please click the link below if you can help support the West Vancouver Cops ride to

support Cancer!

Please see here for more details. 

http://support.cancer.ca/goto/EcolePJPourEnfants

TRAFFIC SAFETY and RESPECT at PJ

Please note that construction is well underway on our field and the use of the southwest

corner (near the exit to the parking lot) is in use by the company. It has been reported to

me that many families are not following the rules in that area during pick-up and drop-off

times from PJ Kids Club and Preschool. Cones have now been placed in marked-off areas.

Please be respectful of the process and traffic rules for safety reasons and respect. Should

there be any vehicle that is unable to follow the rules, their license plate will be recorded

and reported to the West Vancouver Police Department.

Thank you for following the rules and making other plans for safe pick-up and drop-off at

all times during the day.

Return to School in September 2025

As the school year draws to a close and families begin to make plans for the summer and the

return to school in September, it is very important that all families are aware of the return to

school expectations.  All students are expected to be in attendance by Thursday, September 4th

by 3:00 pm to confirm their space in their school.   If you plan on returning after this date, please

contact Mme Zielinski.

Staff Appreciation Lunch – THANK YOU!
A big thank you to Megan and Olivia for organizing this year’s Staff Appreciation Lunch, and to all

the volunteers who contributed and helped make it a wonderful celebration for our amazing PJ

teachers and staff. Your support is truly appreciated!

PAC Annual General Meeting
Join us for our PAC Annual General Meeting on Thursday, June 12, from 6:00 – 8:00 pm in the PJ

Gym. This important in-person meeting will feature a special performance by the PJ Choir, and

we’ll be voting in the new PAC Executive and approving the budget for the 2025-2026 school

year. If you have input, suggestions, or want to learn more about what’s planned for the

upcoming year, this is the perfect time to get involved. We hope to see you there!

Please visit the West Vancouver School District website for all important dates for the remainder

of this school year.

Past E-Bulletins can be found here

2024/2025 Calendar

2025-2026 Year at a Glance

PJ 2024/2025 Year at a Glance 

Community

Community Connections and events information found through this link and updated weekly.

ur
n to School 

FOLLOW PJ ON X #ECOLEPJ 

Keep up to date on what is happening at the school by following @tarazielinski to stay in

touch and find valuable articles on education, parenting, technology and other interesting

tidbits of information. 

FOLLOW PJ on INSTAGRAM

Follow us @ecolepaulinejohnson on Instagram to see what we are up to! 

Snapchat

As part of a new series on digital citizenship, we will be sharing best practices for

parents/caregivers on popular social media platforms.

 First up: Snapchat.

 Check out here for a resource to learn how to help your child stay safe and informed online.

https://www.ecolepjpac.com/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/
https://volunteersignup.org/KMX9J
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2025/05/2025-WV-Schools-Toonie-Drive-Poster-1.pdf
http://support.cancer.ca/goto/EcolePJPourEnfants
https://www.ecolepjpac.com/about-pac/pac-meetings/
https://www.ecolepjpac.com/about-pac/pac-executive/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/our-school/school-news/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2023/12/2024-2025-3.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2025/05/Year-at-a-Glance-Calendar-2025-2026.pdf
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/our-school/year-at-a-glance/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/our-school/year-at-a-glance/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/wp-content/uploads/2025/05/2425-Community-Connections-Ebulletins-May22.pdf
https://twitter.com/tarazielinski
https://www.instagram.com/ecolepaulinejohnson/
https://westvancouverschools.ca/ecole-pauline-johnson-elementary/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2025/05/parent-guide-to-snapchat-1.pdf
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would also like to support Ecole Pauline Johnson in this year’s drive. 

Please click the link below if you can help support the West Vancouver Cops ride to

support Cancer!

Please see here for more details. 
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TRAFFIC SAFETY and RESPECT at PJ
Please note that construction is well underway on our field and the use of the southwest

corner (near the exit to the parking lot) is in use by the company. It has been reported to

me that many families are not following the rules in that area during pick-up and drop-off
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all times during the day.

Return to School in September 2025

As the school year draws to a close and families begin to make plans for the summer and the

return to school in September, it is very important that all families are aware of the return to

school expectations.  All students are expected to be in attendance by Thursday, September 4th

by 3:00 pm to confirm their space in their school.   If you plan on returning after this date, please

contact Mme Zielinski.

Responding to Unforeseen and Frightening  Events

A big thank you to Megan and Olivia for organizing this year’s Staff Appreciation Lunch, and to all

the volunteers who contributed and helped make it a wonderful celebration for our amazing PJ

teachers and staff. Your support is truly appreciated!

PAC Annual General Meeting

Join us for our PAC Annual General Meeting on Thursday, June 12, from 6:00 – 8:00 pm in the PJ

Gym. This important in-person meeting will feature a special performance by the PJ Choir, and

we’ll be voting in the new PAC Executive and approving the budget for the 2025-2026 school

year. If you have input, suggestions, or want to learn more about what’s planned for the

upcoming year, this is the perfect time to get involved. We hope to see you there!

Please visit the West Vancouver School District website for all important dates for the remainder

of this school year.
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Keep up to date on what is happening at the school by following @tarazielinski to stay in

touch and find valuable articles on education, parenting, technology and other interesting

tidbits of information. 

FOLLOW PJ on INSTAGRAM

Follow us @ecolepaulinejohnson on Instagram to see what we are up to! 

Snapchat
As part of a new series on digital citizenship, we will be sharing best practices for

parents/caregivers on popular social media platforms.

 First up: Snapchat.

 Check out here for a resource to learn how to help your child stay safe and informed online.

Staff Appreciation Lunch – THANK YOU!

In response to recent events, the Ministry of Children and Family Development’s Child & Youth

Mental Health team has organized a free webinar with two date options to provide essential

tools and information to support children and youth after frightening events. This informative

webinar is designed to equip parents, caregivers and community members with strategies to

help children and youth cope with frightening events. Please see this flyerfor session highlights

and details on how to register. 
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